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PROPAGATION REPORT 

By Paul Drexler, WB3JYO 

July 

The solar flux continued to be somewhat stagnant with the index hovering in 

the 140 region during most of the past month.  Hopefully, the Sun will come alive 

and produce some more 6 meter F2 this fall.  Has the cycle peaked?  We’ll soon find 

out!  Sporadic E season has been evident, however, with openings on 6 and at least 

one on 2 to keep VHF spirits alive. 

Tropo was the provider of action for a July 4th opening which got under way 

on the eve of Independence Day.  N2SB worked into NC, SC, TN and IN on 2 and 432 

with excellent signals; the opening apparently started around 0300z and lasted 

almost 19 hours!  Bob QSO’ed EM75, EM95, EN60, and EN70 in between working on his 

kitchen ceiling.  Bob reports that activity was rather low despite the holiday.  

WC2K worked K9MRI, EN79, IN, and N8DJB, EN81, OH on 903 MHz for new ones on that 

band.  Signals on 33cm ran 559 with both stations.  K9MRI and N8DJB were begging 

for contacts – no other Pack Rats around. 

Dave, N3CX, notes that tropo was up again on July 6, 7 as he copied the 

WA4PGI/B 432 MHz Roanoke, VA. beacon.  The K3IVO 1296 MHz beacon (FM19) was at S7, 

but nobody on from the south! 

E-skip crept up to 2-meters on the 8th of July and N2SB worked ibto W5, W8, 

and W0 land with K5UR, EM35, AR, his best DX.  Bob observed that the New England 

boys got a much bigger share of the opening, which explains why he got more of his 

ceiling work done on that day. 

Some 6-meter E-skip is in as this is written, with good signals from VE1QX, 

FN76, and VE1MR, FN84 pounding through.  As the summer sporadic E season wraps up, 

be on the look-out for good late summer tropo and activity during the UHF and 

September contest.  CU on the bands! 

Hope to see you in the September Contest! 














